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%ENE WOLFE

1309 Buffalo Avenue
Calainat City. Illinois 60409

(312) 891-0473

May 19, 1986

a,
General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
1325 K. Street, N.W.
Washington, IL 20463
Attn: Mr. Kenneth A. Gross

Dear Mr. Gross:

I believe the solicitation from:

Frank Giglio
201 Pulaski Road
Calumet City, IL 60409

and br
Deborah Ann Rumsa
Calumet Area United to Save
9966 South California
Evergreen Park, IL 60642

Employment

and/or

Thornton Twn. Reg. Dem. Org.
Tina Sekula, Treas.
201 Pulaski Road
Calumet City, IL 60409

and for
Calumet Area Democratic
Election Committee
AddLes, Unknown

to be in violation of 11 CFR 102.13 and 11 CFR 110.11. This mail0 solicitation was circulated on or about January through March, 1986.
There may be violations of II CFR 102.1 and 11 GFR 102.15 as well as
violations of Internal Revenue Codes and Postal Regulations.

C.
Prior attachments were sent in an original letter of complaint

dated April 21. 1q86 which was referred to in your letter of May 13, 1986
as April 28, 1986.

I would like to also draw your attention to a complaint also being
filed with the Illinois State Board of Elections; a closed hearing was
held on May 12, 108b with a public hearing scheduled for June 9, 1986.
An additional complaint was filed with the I.R.S.

I swear that the contents of this complaint are true to the best
of my knowledge.

Sincerely,

~ /2~/> 717t K
/ Gene H. Wolfe

/ /.~Ai-.'-4 C-. - ,'-<'--
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Your donation goes to the

Calumet Area Democratic Re--election committee.

0

CALUMET AREA UNITED TO SAVE EMPLOYMENT

j

~

.q~t-.

A 40

Thr~ fIg)) back to ~ ac~0

~ WASHINGTO

"'~ ~.-- ,
V -.rA~
7SEND DEI4OC~TS TO SPI~IHGFIELD------------------------------------------------------------------------------CONTRIBUJION FORM

'~ NAME________________________________________________________________ AMOuNT FNrI OSFfl t
C ADDRESS CITY

STATE ZIP PHONE #

HAIR CARE KIT

HAIR CONDITIONER
SHAMPOO

$16.00

"B"
AThLETIC KIT

ALOE TONE
JELLY
FIRST AID SPRAY
HOT MASSAGE

$33.00

"C"
SKIN CARE SKIN CARE
FACE MASQUE CLEANSING LOTION GEL
REJUVENATING CREME MOISTURE LOTION

$31.00 BEAUTY BAR
$20.00

VISA OR MASTER CHARGE # EXPIRATION DATE_______

SEND CHECKS PAYABLE TO C.A.U.S .E.
P.0.BOX 127
ORLAND PARKIL. 60462

"ALL CONTRIBUTIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE"

.~m S32



File Number *'~'-?*1-?

-I/s N

N __

I~tft8S9. ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION OF
CALUNET AREA UNITIS TO SAVE EUPLOYNENT

INCORPORATES um~im THE LAWS ~ THE STATE OF ILLINOIS NAVE SEEN
FILES IN THE OFFICE OP THE SECRESART OF STATE AS PROVISES SI TEE

C SENERAL HOT FOR PROFIT CORPORATION ACT OF ILLIN@IS, IN FORCE
JANUARY 1. A.*. 1944.

m

N & 7" ~kWWW 7
~ Gdmisv

~,s (t.tIuwu~WIwrt.E 9~bmEmiW~pAud~~dme4

~

9TH

SEPTENIES 4O~ ~
(SEAL)

I OTi

4,, u~YAaw



0

June 16, 1986

C.-

General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
1325 K. Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463
Attn: Mr. Kenneth A. Gross

Dear Mr. Gross:

In reference to my complaint, TIUR 2180, received by you on
May 28, 1986, which alleges possible violations of the Federal
Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended, (the "Act"), by Thornton
Township Regular Democratic Organization, with Frank Giglio, as
committeeman, and Calumet Area United to Save Employment, with Deborah
Ann Rumsa, as registered agent.

A complaint has also been filed against the same parties for
(similar) violations of Illinois State campaign disclosure statutes -

Illinois State Board of Elections case no. 86CD19.

A closed preliminary hearing on 86CD19 was held on May 12, 1986
at the offices of the Illinois State Board of Elections, 100 West
Randolph Street, Chicago, Illinois. A public hearing was held on
June 9, 1986 at the same location.

A transcript of the June 9, 1986 public hearing may be obtained
from the court reporter: Susan Dime-Meenan, Chicago Stenographic
Reporters, Inc., 188 W. Randolph, Suite 509, Chicago, Illinois 60601,
312/263-4430. ~nclosed are the following:

1. Report of the hearing officer on the May 12, 1986 closed
preliminary hearing on 86CD19.

2. Transcript of the May 12, 1986 hearing (incomplete) -

containing the testimony of the parties involved.

3. Copy of the invoice for the printing of the solicitation
letters and envelopes.

4. Copy of the checks for $286.34 for the January 4, 1986
mailing and for $1,539.85 for the January 27, 1986
ma i 1 i ng.

5. Copy of the postal forms for the two mailings.

6. Copy ~ certification 1ndic~P~PW~ receipts ~f ooITcitatt~n
by C.A.~J.S.1E.

- /'~~

WI-
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Calumet aty, IIIInoh 60409
(312) 891-0473
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2. That there i~as a mailing using the Thc'mtai Tcwaiship Regular Democratic

Organizatiai CT .T .R .D .0.) postal permit #86 ok~ January 27, 3986 with

postage paid by 1'tichael RLtino, then Deputy Caiunitteanai.

2. That there ~s a mailing ai January 4, 3986 with postage paid by the

T.T.R.D.0.

3. That Dolores Ryan received a solicitaticn letter cr1 or about January 7, 2986.

4. That Dolores Ryan gave said letter to Gene Wolfe m January 11, 3986.

5. That C.A.U.S.E. received respcr~ses to solicitaticri.
N

6. That Gene Wolfe requested C.A.U.S.E. corporatim charter fran the Illinois

- Secretary of State ai January 22, 3986.

'.1,

CI 7. That said corporate charter was sent to Gene Wolfe by the Illinois Secretary

of State on January 28, 2986.

0
8. That Suburban Printery sukxnitted an invoice dated Novanber 26, 2986 to tfle

T.T.R.D.0. for printing the solicitation letters and envelopes.
a-.
I-

9. That Ron Jo~-drcri of Suburban Printery stated the bill was not paid but he

expected the T.T.R.D.0. to pay the bill.

30. That the C.A.1J.S.E. organization Irx~., an Illinois non-profit corporation,

1~ew of the mailing but objected to the ccxit~its of the letters.

22. That the ccirpositicri, printing, preparation for mailing, and mailing of the

t~x solicitation letters txider the postal penro.t #86, was ca~~1 to be

dcrie entirely and solely by the T.T.R.D.O. and/or its officers.

22. That the corporate purpose of the C.A.U.S.E. organization (as stated in its

corporate charter fran the State of Illinois) was m.isrepresmted by the

T.T.R.D.O. as being dedicated to the election of D~riocrats.

In

13. That the red/blue flyer proposed to "Let 's put D~crats in Washingta~1"

a4 "Said Denocrats to Spingf"

14. That the letter m T.T.R.D.0. letterhead and si~ied by Frank Gigijo, used the

riane of Marty Russo (Ccrigressiai, 3rd Dist. Il±inois) as wall as Dick Kelly,

Terry Steczo, and Frank Gigijo.

15. That no letter autlxrizing the use of his nane was received by the T.T.R.D.O.

Frdn Marty Russo or fran Dick Kelly, Terry Steczo, or Frank Giglio.

16. That the Calunet Area Denocratic Re-electicri Carmittee i~tiich was ruenticried

in the red/blue flyer does not ecLst.

17. That the officers and/or the T .T .R .D .0. inte4ed to s~ort Deircratic

candidates with proceeds fran the solicitatim (as stated in the solicitaticri

letters).

38. That the receipts of the solicitaticn ware to go entirely to the C.A.U.S.E.

organization. No ft.rds ware to revert bark to the T.T.R.D.O.

29. That the solicitation letters ware approved for mailing by the T.T.R.D.0.

20. That ~ heither of the letters ccritains any statanait as to x~Iio authorized

and ?*io paid fox' the ccmxiicatim or that the ccztmixiicaticri was not

authorized by the candidates named.

-3-



* 0
Withdrawal of Complaint Against Calumet Area United to Save Employment

In viev of the facts which have been brought to light during the Illinois State
bard of Election hearings, I hereby withdraw my complaint alleging any and all
violations of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended, by the
Calumet Area United to Save Employment, with Deborah Ann Rumsa as registered
agent.

I hereby swear that the facts listed here are to the best of my knowledge true
and correct.

2x) /f/(

~*

~t 2~.

,Vev7ftA/

I

~hLommissionExpiresDec, 17, 19& -9-.



I. STATE W)ARD OF E1~'rICX~S

STATE OF ILLINOIS

In The Matter of )
~~NE ~,

cplainant,

)
DEBORAH ANN REI4SA, agent for ) No. 86 CD 19
cali.m~et Area united to save
~rploynent, an Illinois c~,rporation,
CAU1~4ET AREA DE24OCRATIC RE-ELECrICt~
CXHIITrEE, ~RNflJN ~SH~P REX~JIAR~
DEX~~RATIC OIEANIZATIct~; TINA SEKULA,

)
TREASURER, and FRANK GIGLIO.

Respondents.
en

HE2OR~ OF HEARflE EKA?.W~ER FOW~ING

~IJ~SEfl PREMINARY HEARI~3

This closed prelininary hearing was held as a result of a coirplaint

filed on April 23, 1986 pursuant to "An Act to Regulate Caxrpaign Financing"
I' (Illinois Revised Statute, chapter 46, paragraph 9-1 et. seq., hereinafter
e referred to as the Act), alleging that Respondents violated Sections 9.8

and 9.9 of the Act in that they ~re responsible for ~i unauthorized mailing
without notice on the literature pursuant to statute.

The closed preliminary hearing was held on May 12, 1986 at the offices
of the State Board of Elections, 100 West Randolph Street, Chicago, Illinois
at 1:00 p.m. The hearing was continued by sti~ilation from May 5, 1986.

Parties present at the closed hearing i~re as follows: Gerald R. Statza,
Eearin~ D~aminer; Gene ~lfe, Cariplainant; ~bora.h Ann Rixn.sa, Respondent;
Nancy D. Chausow, representing kinsa; Tina Sekula, Respondent; Frederick R.
Redell, representing Sekula and Giglio; Michael ~b.mbino, witness; Ii~y Alford,
witness; Andrew Viola, 'I~ny I4orgando, Tharas Cloonan, and Barbara Mason, all
for the State Board of Elections.

BOARDS' S POSITION

4r. Viola testified that a cariplaint had been filed on April 23, 1986 by
Mr. ~o1fe and that Notice and Surnons had been rrailed and received by all the
Respondents, except for the Caltm~t Area E~ritcratic Re-election CarnT~ittee,



agent and address unkncMn. Mr. Viola also testified that the hearing had
been continued by stipulation frxn May 5, 1986. The Qxiplaint, Notices, and
Stipulation i~~re introduced into evidence.

Q2~4PIAINANT' B CASE

Mr. ~lfe testified in narrative concerning an alleged mailing sent to
voters on January 27, 1986. In support of his allegations, he introduced
the foll~iing &cwTents for identification which are received into evidence
under the broad evidence section of 26 Illincis ?dininistration Cbde,
Section 125.180;

Qrrplaint Exhibit $1: CAUSE solicitation
#2: letter aliegedly mailed with solicitation
$3: ~hvelope with mail permit staup

__ $4: Articles of Incorporation

$5: latter fran Wolfe to Postmaster
#6: Postmaster record of mailing

N
#7: Group Exhibit, press clippings

Mr. W~1fe alleged that the mailing consisting of Cczmplainant' s Exhibits 1
0 and 2, was mailed by either the Caluiret Area United to Save Employment or the

Thornton D~wnship I~gular L~rc~cratic Organization. Mr. Rubino testtfied that
C' he paid for the mailing with a personal Ironey market check in the anount

of $1,539.85. He further testified that the printing was donated. There was
* a great deal of conflicting testThony as to w1-x~ approved letters, prepaid

letters, and mailed same. The solicitation clean ydoea.not contain notice
pursuant to Section 9~ 9.

RESPC~DENIS CASE

Both counsel, for Deborah Ann Rumsa and the T1~rnton T~nship Regular
E~rrocratic Organization objected to all of the documents entered into evidence.
frbst of the objections were to relevancy and foundation. (See trans~ipt)
E~1xrah Ann I~znsa, as' registered agent and director of Caitmet Area United
to Save Emplo~rent, testified that she did not see the mailing before it was
mailed. She also testified that her organization was not partisan or a



S

fundraising arm of the local 1~cratic Party. Under cross-examination by
Mr. l~deU, Deborah Arm l~mnsa admitted that C.A.U.S.E. had never filed a
staterrent of organization with the State Board.

Mr. l~b~ testified that he ordered the printing and paid for the
postage for the mailing, lie further testified that his jr~ney market notation
was a check drafted for C.A.U.S.E. Each l~spondent denies full responsibility

for the mailing.

FINDINGS OF F~C]~

The Hearing Examiner, having received all evidence fran the parties, arid
within the limited s~e of the preliminary hearing makes the following findin~
of fact:

1. A zrailing was made on January 27, 1986 by postal permit.
2. That the mailing did not ocnta±n a notice pursuant to Section 9.9.
3. That Michael lb..mbino paid for the postage on the nailing.
4. That CaJurnet Area United to Save Dr~loyrrent, Inc. is an Illinois

C~rporation and through agents, knew. of the trailing.

q~p. ~flN~LUSION

Pursuant to docurrent evidence, test~ony (transcript) and statute the
0' Hearing Examiner finds the ~rplaint filed on April 23, 1986 was filed on

justifiable grounds against the following Respondents only; Deborah Ann Rixnsa,
as agent arid director of ~luret Area United to Save EZr~loyment, Inc. and the
~rnton [~wnship Regular D~rDcratic Organization and Tina Sekula, 'Iteasurer.
The Hearing Examiner finds the Cariplaint not filed on justifiable grounds again~
the Caluret Area Dem~cratic Re-election Caimittee and Frank Giglio.

Respectfully sulinitted,

Gerald R. Statza
Nearing Examiner

Dated: Nay 15, 1986
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STATE OF ILLINOIS

) SS:
COUNTYOF COOK )

BEFORE THE STATE BOARD OF ELECTIONS

OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS

GENE WOLFE,

Compla inant,

-vs~-. ) No. 86 CD 19

DEBORAH ANN RUMSA and

THORNTON TOWNSHIP REGJJLAR

DEMOCRATIC ORGANIZATION,

SEKULA,

GIGLIO,

Treasurer,

TINA)

and FRANK )

Re sponden ts.

REPORT OF PROCEEDINGS

entitled

STAT ZA,

Street,

had in the above-

cause, before the Honorable

Hearing Officer,

Room 14, Chicago,

GERALD R.

at 100 West Randolph

Illinois, on the 12th day

of May, 1986, at the hour of 1:00 o'clock p.m.
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APPEARANCES:

CHAU SOW & FEINSTEIN, by
)2721s2A~c~&~

MS. NANCY D. CHAUSOW,

for Debor

MR. FREDERICK

ah Ann Rumsa;

R. REDELL,

3
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13

14

15

16

17
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20

21

22

MR. ANDREW V~0LA, Assistant General

Counsel;

MR. TONY MORGANDO,

MR. THOMAS CLOONAN,

MS. BARBARA

Campaign

Campaign

MASON, Campaign

Disclosure;

Disclosure;

Disclosure.

ALSO PRESENT:

MR. MICHAEL RUBINO, Witness.

Mr. Roy AlI~ord, Witness.

for Tina Sekula and Frank Gigijo.

MR. GENE WOLFE, Complainant;
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led as a

y Bworn,

ROY ALFORD,

witness herein, hav~ng been previously

was examined and testified as follows:

E X A 141 NAT I ON
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A. Yes.

Q.

Compla

A.

Q.

A.

Q.

A.

Q.

ever d

two do4

j~.

Q.

two exi

And were they in

inant's Exhibit No.

Yes.

And where did you

I saw them at a d

Was that a politi

Yes, it was.

And Drior to seel

ictazed or auth

umen ts?

No.

And when you

ibits, Exhibit

the form as

I anc No. 2

see those?

inner, at t

cal fundrai

they appear in

9

he ha

ser d

ng these letters

orized the contents o

did see these

1 and Exhibit

r tinae.

inner?

had you

f these

letters, these

2, wi]o showed

cal

dul

45

bY MS. CHAUSOW:

Q. Mr. Alford, you are of Calumet Area United

To Save Employment, is that correct?

A. Yes.

Q. And prior to today's date, have you ever

seen the complainant's Exhibits No. I and No. 2?
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made?

A.

Q.

would be

A.

document

MR.

line of

THE

I wasn't told anything.

Okay. Were you told that your objections

taken into consideration?

Yes.

And were there any changes made in these

;s to the original

REDELL: I'm going to object to the whole

hearsay.

HEARING OFFICER: If he was told something

46

the. to you?

A. Mike Rubino.

Q. And was he -- and when he shoved these to

you, did you have any discussion about the Contents

of these two documents?

A. Yes.

Q. And did you make any objection to the

contents of these documents?

A. Yes.

Q. And did Mr. Rubino or anyone else tell you

that they would make any changes in these documents

based on your objection?

A. I wasn't told any change will be made.

Q. Were you told that no changes would be
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,oudirectly, I would like him to testify to it. If y

didn't, fine.

Testify as to what you were told.

THE WITNESS: Pardon me?

THE HEARING OFFICER: You can testify as to wh

you were told directly.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

BY MS. CHALISOW:

Q. From the documents that you saw at that

political fundraiser dinner to the documents which

have been submitted today as Exhibit I and Exhibit

2, were any changes made in those documents?

A. No.

Q. Arid were any of the things that you

objected to changed?

A. No.

Q. And you were speaking on behalf of

C.A.U.S.E., Calumet Area United To Save Employment

in making those objections?

A. Yes.

Q. And did you authorize the mailing of thesi

two items, Exhibit I or Exhibit 2, on behalf of

C.A.U.S.

A. Yes.

47

at

1~



.17

I

I

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

THE HEARING OFFICER: What wa

C.A.U.S.E., what's your position?

THE WITNESS: Pardon me?

THE HEARING OFFICER: What is

C.A.U.S.E.?

THE WITNESS: Director.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Was or

THE WITNESS: I'm not sure if

authorized.

I authorized mailing of the Exhibit

No. 1.

BY MS.

Qe

CHAUSOW:

Exhibit

Did you

No. 1, okay.

authorize the mailing of No. 2?

A. No.

Q.

in Exhi

A.

Did you

bit No. 2

authorize the

relating to C

informa tion contained

.A.U.S.E.?

No.

Q. And what in fact were you told about these

mailings by Mr. Rubino?

A. That they were sent out to some people.

Q. Did you request them to be mailed to any

particular individuals?

A. On Exhibit No. I to -- any particular

I-

a your role with

your position with

a re?

I am any more

48
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of the

Incorp

A.
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Pu rpos

electi

No.

When C.A.U.S.L. was organized,

organization were stated in the A

oration; is that correct?

Yes.

Ana at no time or at any time,

es of the organization to be deuic

on and re-election of Democrats in

the purposes

rticles of

were

a ted

the

the

to the

area?

w 49
-C

individuals?

Q. Yes, these mailings?

A. No.

Q. Did you provide anyone with a mailing list

of a number of mailings to be made?

A. No.

Q. Did you do any of the mailing yourself?

A. No.

* Q. Did C.A.U.S.E. do any of the mailing of

these, either one of these exhibits?

A. IJo.

Q. Did C.A.U.S.E. pay for the mailing of

either one of these exhibits?

A. No.

Q. Did C.A.U.S.E. do anything with respect to

implementing the mailing of any of these exhibits?
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A.

QO

intended

A.

QO

letter mi

A.

MS.

witness.

MR. 1

No.

And was

to be a

No.

And did

irked as

No, I d

HAUSOW:

WOLFE: 4

C.A.U.S.E. intended or ever

partisan political organization~

you authorize that at

Complainant's Exhibit

idn' t.

No further questions

~an I ask a question?

EXAMINATION

atement in

No. 2?

the

of this

BY MR. WOLFE:

Just to clarify, you say that one point

ou okayed this information and what YOU just

s you really didn't need -- you okayed the

t of this rather than -- because it says let's

wocrats in Washington, at cetera, so did you

is before the mailing?

Yes.

This letter, you did?

Uh-huh.

But you didn't object to it at that time?

That, no.

Okay. Who printed this up, did you or did

q~.
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the Democratic

A. I have

Q. You di

A. I did

I don'

when I last saw

printer's mark

MR. REDEL.L:

As far

being misleadin

THE HEARING

case very well,

questions of th

MR. WOLFE:

MR. REDELL:

MS. CHAUSOW

please?

Organization?

no idea.

dn' t?

not -- oh, I'm sorry.

t think I saw that. That

it. I never saw it with

on the bottom.

If I may interject Borne

as the whole concept of

g, that's not the statuto

OFFICER: You've summari

Mr. Wvlfe. Do you have

is witness?

No, I don't.

I'd like to direct one

Could I just have

* was changed

the

thing here.

this thing

ry~-

zed your

any more

auestion - -

a minute,

If I may redirect.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Sure.

FURTHER EXAMINATION

BY MS.

Q.

Exhibi

Compla

CHAUSOW:

Did you object to anything in Plaintiff's

t I or is there anything different about

inant's Exhibit I when you originally saw it?
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Washingt

Q.

on.

Okay.

e and

~s is

at the

MR. REDELL: Objection to the conferenc

prior to this ~- I don't know if the witnea

speaking from the witness' own behalf of vh

attorney believes the witness should say.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Continue with the

objection.

MS. CHAUSOW: I object to the inference

client is testifying under oath.

THE HEARING OFFICER: The objection is

he is testifying under oath.

BY MS. CHAUSOW:

Q. If you could please look at Exhibi

what did you object to?

A. The words, Let's Put Democrats In

noted and

t No. I

And who did you make that objection

to?

A. Hike Rubino.

Q. And what is that, before the printing or

after the printing of this?

A. After.

Q. After the printing?

A. Yes, rna'arn.

Q. Okay. Did you arrange for the printing of

52

my
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V.

this document?

A. No, ma'am, and Send Democrats

Springfield also was ob3ected to.

Q. Okay. All right. Did you do

original drafting of this document?

A. No.

MR. REDELL: I have a question.

EXAMINATION

BY MR. REDELL:

Q. At any point in time

the Thornton Township Regular

Organization obtained, the mai

be mailed out -- excuse me --

Democratic Organization would

5,

to

any of the

, were you told that

Democra tic

lings -~ or that wou

that was a

pay for this mailinj

AQ Yes.

Q. You were told?

Yes, sir.

Q. This is not an assumption on your part?

You were told that the Democratic Organization would

pay for that?

~) I believe -- yeah, it was, right.

MR. REDELL: Okay.

THE HEARING OFFICER: No further questions of

this witness?
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RE DELL:

HEARING

as a

iorn,
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I have nothing.

OFFICER: Do you want to put on a

fiICHAEL RUBINO,

witness herein, having been previously

was examined and testified as follows:

EXAM I N A TI ON

called

duly si

BY lIR.

Q.

A.

Q.

A.

Qe

ma iling

A.

Qe

how tha

A.

Q.

you ela

A.

Q.

A.

Q.

rhat or

ould

-C

MR.

THE

witness?

REDELL:

What is your full name?

Michael Rubino.

Spell your last name.

R-u-b-i-.n-o.

Mr. Rubino, you are familiar with thE

or tne alleged mailing that went out?

Yes, sir.

And do you have any knowledge as to ~

t mailing was paid for?

Yes, I do.

Could you elaborate on the package, c

borate on it, please?

I paid for the mailing.

Out of which fund?

Out of my pocket.

Speaking your pocket, that's your own

I-



I.,..

I!
an'

Sn'

Mu

.uw
'p.-

'V

q~J.

9--

E
9:::

I

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

55

personal funds?

A. My own personal funds.

Q. And did you have a check?

check written or issued out of your

doc umen ta?

chec

BYM

Was there ever a

personal

A. Out of my Money Market account I wrote a

k out January 27th.

Q. Do you have the Money Market account?

MS. CHAUSOW: How much was that check for?

R. REDELL:

Q. The Money Market account number, please?

A. 25 -- 783040-141.

Q. And the check is made in the amount nrri
tn

whom?

A.

THE

check?

Pos tins 5

HEARING

THE WITNESS:

BY MR. REDELL:

Q.

put on

A.

Q.

A.

ter, Caluinet City

OFFICER: What is

Illinois.

the date on that

January 27th.

And were there any notations at that time

that check?

C.A.U.S.E.

Pardon me?

Notation for C.A.U.S.E.
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further questions.

Do you have a copy of that

rou, I'll never forget

it is, where I forgot it.

a copy of it from the

Mr. Wolfe, any questiz~n~?

1~

* 56

Q. Do you recall putting ira any notations on

the check itself on the memo part?

A. Right.

Q. And vhat did you put in there?

A. For C.A.U.S.E.

Q. You put on the memo part for C.A.U.S.E.?

A. For C.A.U.S.E.

Q. And what's can I ask you, is this in ar

way related to the Thornton Township Democratic

Organization?

A. No.

Q. And did you expect to be remunerated for

the Thornton Township Democratic Organization for

C.A. U.S.E.?

A. For C.A.U.S.E.

MR. REDELL: I have

THE HEARING OFFICER:

check with you, Mr. Rubi

THE WITNESS: I tell

where it is, that's wher

MR. REDELL: I can ~

bank and forward it.

THE HEARING OFFICER:
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i for it?

rOt fill the forms out for the Post

recall.

~~al1eged maih.ngs was on January

(sic) which would correspond with

and according to the Post Office,

the name of the Democratic

w W 57

EXAMINATION

BY MR. WOLFE:

Q. How much money is that check for?

A. $1,539.85.

Q. Did you ever make a statement to the effect

that monies from this contribution was going to help

unemployed people, 3ob training, et cetera, that

sort of thing?

A. I may have.

Q. Did you mail this information out yourself

at the ~-'ost Office?

fIR. REDELL: I don't understand the relevance.

~L'HE WITNESS: Did I mail it nivself? I naid fnr

it.

BY I~1R. WOLFE:

Q. You paii

A. Yeah.

Q. You didi

Office?

A. I can't

Q. Because

27th for $15,000

your money here,

this was made in
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A.

postal

Q.

Democ re

whoever

A.

in the I

Q.

the cosi

MR.

I really don't know the number of

permit so I can't tell you really.

Was it mailed under the label of

tic Organization? I'm not asking tJ

mailed it. Do you know who mailed

I don't know who mailed it. They

~ost Office, that's it.

Well, when you went there, you kne

was?

RE DELL:

relevancy of the

If the postage

stamp. It was

the

the

be number

it?

threw 
it

w what

was paid for the

for that given day.

0
58Organization although you may have paid for it, the

mailing itself, is listed as a Democratic

Organizatjo~ so

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wolfe, phrase your

questions --

MR. REDELL: We haven't established we have ~
date, number one. We haven't established the set

foundation for this. I don't know.

THE WITNESS: This was filed under the

Democratic

BY MR. WOLFE:

Q. Was this mailed under the Democratic postal

permit?
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I MR. WOLFE: Say that again.

2 MR. REDELL: If he bought a roll of stamps, that

3 would be the difference.

4 THE HEARING OFFICER: That's what he'8 doing,

5 how he mailed it, and how much was the mailing cost

_ 6 per piece.

7 THE WITNESS: I don't have that information with

8 me right nov1 no, I don't.

9 BY MR. WOLFE:

10 Q. Do you know whether it was mailed under the

11 postal permit of the Democratic Organization?

12 A. I said I don't have that information.

13 MR. WOLFE: I have no further questions.

14 THE HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Any other cross of

15 this witness, just this witness, at this time?

16 Al]. right. Anything further on the --

17 MS. CHAUSOW: I would like to put on Deborah

P.-

18 Rumsa, and you've been sworn.

19 THE HEARING OFFICER: And you've been sworn,

-. 20 Mrs. Runisa. Go ahead and proceed.

21

22

25

24

1~
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DEBORAH RUMSA,

as a witness herein, having been first duly

was examined and testified as follows:

I~XAMINATION

I

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

lb

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

of C.A.U.S.E., is that

Yes.

And you are also the registered agent of

ganization?

Correct.

Prior to the mailin2 of Exhibit I ~"ri

BY flS.

QS

correc

A.

QS

the or

A.

Qe

Exhibi

best o.

A.

MR

THJ

RE DELL:

seen the

FIEARING

yet, and

~EDELL:

ioning a

I'm just

documents

OFFICER:

she is a

We have i

S prior.

~ri those documents to the

what's the --

think she's talking

loss oi relevancy, wheth

before.

Well, she hasn't testifi

named respondent.

dentically the same line

*e r

ed

C

about --

1~i R.

they' ye

THE

to that

MR. I

of quest2

called

sworn,

2, had you ever se

your recollection?

I can't recall.

REDELL: Relevancy

Hi~ARING OFFICER:

HAUSOW:

You are the director

t
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newTHE HEARING OFFICER: If there's something

she wants to add.

BY MS. CHAUSOW:

Q. And in the organization of C.A.U.S.E.

director of that organization, was it ever you

intention to act as a fundraising arm for the

Democratic party?

A. No.

Q. And was it the intention of the group

C.A.U.S.E. to act as a partisan political

organiza tion?

A. No.

Q. And what were the -- were the purposei

the organization, C.A.U.S.E., as stated in the

~u-ticles of Incorporation?

A. Yes.

Q. And in the Articles of Incorporation,

state a group of citizens would plan to suppori

election and re-election of candidates who exhi

Lrue and sincere desirability to save and creal

lobs for the people of Illinois.

Did you in fact refer to any particula

olitical party?

A. No.

S of

you

b the

Lbit

61

as a

r

I
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I Q. Okay. And did you approve the contents of

2 the letters -- of the Exhibit I or Exhibit 2 prior

3 to their mailing?

4 A. I don't believe I saw them.

5 Q. And do the contents of Exhibit I and

6 Exhibit 2 accurately reflect the goals and aims of
3W

7 your organization?

8 A. No.

9 Q. And the statement: That all contributions

10 are tax deductible, was that authorized by your

FI~I 11 organization?

12 A. Not to my knowledge.

r 13 Q. And these products that were being sold or
14 were being given to people who contributed, those

15 were being purchased by case; is that correct?

16 A. Right.

17 Q. And the net sum of money received from the

I-- 18 contribution over the cost of the product would be

19 the income to C.A.U.S.E.; is that correct?
C...

20 A. Right.

21 MS. CHAUSOW: I have no further questions. Did

22 that answer your question?

23 MR. REDELL: Let me --

24 THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wolfe, first.

'F
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MR. WOLFE: Could I ask him Borne questions?

THE HEARING OFFICER: I'll allow you to recall

him at the end so let's stick with this witness.

Go first.

I

2

3

4

5
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7
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23

24

BY MR. REDELL:

Q. At any given time as C.A.U.S.E., have you

ever filed or is C.A.U.S.E. considered to be a

political committee within the statutory designation

46, Section 91 et seq?

A. No.

Q. Do you know of any political committee or

are you aware of any volitical committee that Eq

formed under the Calum~t Area -- Calumet Area

Democratic Re-election Committee?

A. No.

Q. You have done

a committee or purport

under the Calumet Area

Committee?

A. No.

MR. REDELL: That'.~

THE HEARINC OFFTC~F~

nothing to C.A.U.S.E. or form

to establish a committee

Democra tic Re-Election

all.

Okay.

63

EXAMINATION
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I EXAMINATION

2 BY MR. VIOLA:

3 Q. You said there's some information on here

4 that wasn't approved here on this Exhibit I, all

5 contributions are tax deductible and maybe Let's Put

_ 6 Democrats In Washington and Send Democrats to

7 Springfield, that wasn't authorized?

8 A. I can testify that I saw this before it was
9 mailed out.

10 Q. Who did it go to after you saw this, whose

11 hands was it in next?

* 12 A. I don't know.

13 MS. CHAUSOW: Let's .~ust clarify. You saw this

14 after the mailing had already been accomplished; is

15 that correct?

~-, cap
16 THE WITNESS: I'm not real sure when the mailingC.

17 went out, and when I saw this, I believe it was

18 after the mailing that I saw the document first.

19 BY MR. VIOLA:

20 Q. I'm oust kind of confused.

got to21 When it left C.A.U.S.E. and when it
22 Mr. Rubino --

25 A. It was never at C.A.U.S.E.

24 Q. It was never at C.A.U.S.E.?
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A.

MR.

THE

for Mr.

floor?

portion

THE

record.

86 CD 19, for the limited purposes, I want

to recall Mr. Rubino for questions by Mr. Wolfe and

Mr. Viola, but limited in scope.

MR. REDELL: Limited to what?

THE HEARING OFFICER: Limited to what has been

testified previously.

65

Right, it was never at C.A.U.S.E.

VIOLA: If I can ask Mr. Rubino a questio~*

HEARING OFFICER: Yes, we'll put him back or

Wolfe's purposes.

Are there any other questions from the

Not of your client; however, there is a

of the pending matter as a named respondent.

Let's take a five-minute break.

(Whereupon, a short break was

taken.)

HEARING OFFICER: Let's ~o back on th~

I
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MICHAEL RUBINO,

a witness herein, having

was examined further and

66

been previously

testified as

I

2

3
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5
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8
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14
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16

1 '1

18

19

20

21

22

23
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BY MR.

QS

27th?

WOLFE:

Was there a previous ma iling to January

MS. CHAUSOW: Object. I don't know that there'

been any -- a January 27th mailing.

MR. REDELL: He made Jar5uary 27th --

MR. WOLFE: To the Post Office.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Why don't you rephrase it

and ask him if he knows of any other mailings or

substances.

BY MR. WOLFE:

Q. Do you?

A. Did I what, Gene?

Q. Did you, to your knowledge, mailings of

this matter?

MR. REDELL: If I may interject, I~r. Rubino doe

not know what is on the finance reports as an

officer of tne Thornton Township Democratic

Organization, and I don't know if he would have

recalled as

duly sworn,

follows:

EXAMINATION

5

5
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I anything were mailed out.

2 THE HEARING OFFICER: He can answer if he knows.

3 THE WITNESS: I don't know what

4 BY MR. WOLFE:

5 Q. Do you know when this letter was printed?

6 A. Yes, uh-huh.

7 Q. When was it printed?

8 A. In October.

P 9 Q. In October.

10 Did the Democratic Organization pay for it?

11 A. Nope.

12 Q. Do you know who paid for it?

13 A. Nope, nobody to my knowledge, I don't know.

14 Q. Nobody paid for the printing?

15 A. Not to my knowledge. I ordered it.

16 MR. REDELL: Objection to the statement. We're

17 not talking about the printing of any matters.

18 We're limited to the mailing.

19 THE HEARING OFFICER: He did testify that he did

20 pay for the mailing, and I'll allow him to ask

21 questions relating to that.

22 BY MR. WOLFE:

23 Q. Did anybody list your contribution of

24 SI,539 on their statement?
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FURTHER

u

A. How can

MR. REDELL: Objection.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Let him answer.

THE WITNESS: How can I account for anybod

don't know what you're talking about.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Your testimony is yo

don't know.

BY MR. WOLFE:

Q. You do not know if anybody listed the

$1,500 under campaign report?

A. I answered already.

THE HEARING OFFICER: He answered already,

anything else?

MR. WOLFE: That's all.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Viola?

EXAMINATION

VIOLA:

Mr. Rubino, did yo

ally to the Post Offi

Part of it.

Were they already

ses on the envelopes

I assume so. They

And that's the way

u take the

ce to have

in envelop

already to

were all

you recei

things

them mailed?

es,

be

in

ved

folded,

mailed?

bags.

them,

68

okay,

BY MR.

Q.

person

A.

QO

a ddre 5

A.

Q.
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I that's the way you received them, you took them over

2 to the Post Office?

3 A. I took them in bags.

4 Q. You don't know who gave those to you?

5 A. I did, I did all that.

6 Q. You did the uaailing?

7 A. But I didn't carry them all over there by

8 myself.

9 Q. You folded everything, sealed the

10 envelopes, you did the whole shot and assumed --

11 carried them to the Post Office?

12 A. As many as I can carry.
N

13 EXAM I N ATI ON

14 BY MS. NASON:

15 Q. You saic these were printed in October.

16 Who printed these?

_ 17 A. Suburban Printery.

18 Q. And you ordered them, but you did not pay

19 for them?

20 A. Right.

21 Q. Who did you ask the bill to be sent to when

22 you ordered them?

2~ A. We didn't ask to send the bill. It's a

24 very good friend of mine.

I-
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idea
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I idea I was coming here today, okay, so that's why

2 I'm not prepared for some of these questions.

3 THE HEARING OFFICER: Anything further from the

4 Board members?

5 FURTHER EXAMINATION

6 BY MR. VIOLA:

7 Q. Where did you get the names and the

8 addresses of the individuals you sent to?

1% 9 MR. REDELL: Relevancy, objection to relevancy.

LI'S 10 THE HEARING OFFICER: It's noted. You can

rb..

11 answer. Do you know?

12 THE WITNESS: I took them off of polling sheets.

13 THE HEARING OFFICER: Polling sheets.

14 Anything further?

L...

15 Do you have some questions of some other

16 witnesses you were going to ask earlier?

17 MS. MASON: No.

18 THE HEARING OFFICER: All right. As far as

19 respondent's case, anything further at this time?

20 MS. CHAUSOW: At the close of evidence, I would

21 like to renew my motion to dismiss this case as to

22 Deborah Rurnsa, individually.

23 There has been no evidence presented that

24 there was any action taken or that should have been
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STATE OF ILLINOIS

) SS:

COUNTY OF COOK

ANNETTE M. MAGGIORE, being first duly sworn, on

oath says that she is a court reporter doing

business in the City of Chicago; and she reported in

shorthand the testimony given in the hearing of said

cause, and that the foregoing is a true and correct

transcript of her shorthand notes so taken as

aforesaid.

CSR

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO

before me this day

of , A. D., 1986.

kQio~'w ~Y~C &cA4lL~i%
Notary Public

-I
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ATTONNIY Al LAW

376 YATES AVENUE
CALUMET CfTY. R~LJN0IS 60409

312/ 641-2150

June 23, 1986

Mr. George Demougeot (:7

Federal Elections Commission
1325 K. Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

-D

IN RE: MUR 2180

Dear Mr. Demougeot:

Per our phone conversation on June 23, 1986 enclosed please find the
C STATEMENT OF DESIGNATION OF COUNSEL. Also be advised per our phone conversation

that if needed we request an extension of time to answer the complaint.

Also, at this time the Respondant, Mr. Frank Giglio, demands that due to
the lack of substance and merit of the allegations stated in MUR 2180 that

N NO ACTION be taken in the above-mentioned matter.

Your expediency in the handling of this matter is greatly appreciated.

Respectf lly,

~-~-z-~

FREDERICK R. REDELL
Attorney for Respondant

enc.



STIdLII 01 DBSIQI&TXO or cxiii.

NUN 2180

NMU 01 C~: FREDERICK R. REDELL

ADDR3SS: 376 Yates Avenue

Calumet City, IL 60409

TELEPHONE: 312/891-4577

The above-named individual is hereby designated as my

counsel and is authorized to receive any notifications and other

communications from the Commission and to act on my behalf before

the Commission.

June 20, 1936
Date

RESPONDENT' S NAME:

ADDRESS:

HOME PHONE:

BUSINESS PHONE:

FRANK GIGLIG

Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization

201 Pulaski Road

Calumet City, IL 60409

312! 891-6180

1,,



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D C 20463

September 26, 1986

Mr. Gene Wolfe
1309 Buffalo Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

RE: MUR 2180

Dear Mr. Wolfe:

On September 24, 1986 the Commission mailed you a letter
acknowledging receipt of supplemental information. That letter

.0 incorrectly referenced this matter as MUR 2212. Please note that
the proper designation for this matter is MUR 2180.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

c~J

BY: Lavrence M. Noble
Deputy General Counsel



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C 2O4~3 september 24, 1986

VIA EXPRESS MAIL

Tina Sekula, Treasurer
Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization
201 Pulaski Road
Calumet City, illinois 60409

Re: MUR 2180

N Dear Ms. Sekula:

This letter is to notify you that the Federal Election
Commission received a complaint and supplemental information
which allege that Thornton Township Regular Democratic
organization and you, as treasurer, may have violated sections of
the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended (the

N "Act). A copy of the complaint and supplemental information are
enclosed. We have numbered this matter MUR 2180. Please refer
to this number in all future correspondence.

The complaint and supplemental information were not sent to
you earlier due to an administrative oversight. Under the Act,
you have the opportunity to demonstrate, in writing, that no

e further action should be taken against you and your organization
in this matter. Your response must be submitted within 15 days
of receipt of this letter. If no response is received within 15
days, the Commission may take further action based on the
available information.

Please submit any factual or legal materials that you
believe are relevant to the Commission's analysis of this matter.
Where appropriate, statements should be submitted under oath.

This matter will remain confidential in accordance with
2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(4)(B) and S 437g(a) (12) (A) unless you notify
the Commission in writing that you wish the matter to be made
public.

If you intend to be represented by counsel in this matter,
please advise the Commission by completing the enclosed form
stating the name, address, and telephone number of such counsel,
and a statement authorizing such counsel to receive any
notifications and other communications from the Couinission.
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It you have any questions, please contact Robert Raich,
the attorney assigned to this matter, at (202) 376-8200.
For your information, ye have attached a brief description of the
Commission's procedures for handling complaints.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

~ ;-&~
By: Lawrence N. Noble

Deputy General Counsel

Enclosures
Complaint and supplemental information
Procedures
Designation of Counsel Statement

'I,

N

C



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
* WASHINGTON. DC 20*3 September 24, 1986

CERTIFIED NAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Deborah Ann Ruasa
Calumet Area United to Save Employment
9966 South California
Evergreen Park, Illinois 60642

Re: MUR 2180
Deborah Ann RumBa
Calumet Area United to

Save Employment

Dear Ms. Rumsa:

On June 3, 1986, you vere notified that the Federal Election
Comission received a complaint from Gene Wolfe alleging that you
and Calumet Area United to Save Employment may have violated
certain sections of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as
amended. You were also given a copy of the complaint and
informed that your response to the complaint should be submitted

C within fifteen days of your receipt of the notification.

On June 26, 1986, the Commission received supplemental
information from the complainant pertaining to the allegations in
the complaint. We are enclosing a copy of that information.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Raich,

the attorney assigned to this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele

General Counsel

By: Lawrence N. Noble
Deputy General Counsel

Enclosure
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
* WASIINCTON.DC 2O4~3 September 24, 1986

Mr. Gene Wolfe
1309 Buffalo Avenue
calumet city, Illinois 60409

Re: KIJR 12 ~

Dear Mr. Wolfe:

This letter acknoviedges receipt of the supplemental
information you provided which the Commission received on Juneo 26, 1986. The respondents will be sent copies of the supplemental
information. Be advised that the Commission cannot dismiss a
matter solely on the basis of a complainant's withdrawal of the

- complaint. The Commission makes it determinations only after
consideration of all the available information.

You will be notified as soon as the Commission takes final
action on your complaint. Should you receive additional
information in this matter, please forward it to this Office. We
suggest that such information be sworn to in the same manner as
the original complaint. If you have any questions, please
contact Retha L. Dixon, docket clerk, at (202) 376-3110.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Cunsel

cp

By: Lawrence M. Noble
Deputy General Counsel



FEDERAL ELECTiON COMMISSiON
WASHINGTON. DC 20463 September 24, 1986

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Frederick R. Redell, Esquire
376 Yates Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

Re: MUR 2180
Frank Giglio

Dear Mr. Redell:

On June 2, 1986, your client was notified that the Federal
Election Commission received a complaint from Gene Wolfe alleging
that your client may have violated certain sections of the
Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended. You were also

N given a copy of the complaint.

On June 26, 1986, the Commission received supplemental
information from the complainant pertaining to the allegations inthe complaint. We are enclosing a copy of that information.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Raich,
the attorney assiQned to this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sincerely,
C.

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

A /V7 ,s~o44..
By: Lawrence M. Noble

Deputy General Counsel

Enclosure
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

999 3 Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

FIRST GENERAL COUNSEL' S REPORIr? ~ U

DATE AND TIME OF TRANSMITTAL
BY OGC TO THE COMMISSION

COMPLAINANT'S NAME: Gen

RESPONDENTS' NAMES: Tho

MUR * 2180
DATE SUPPLEMENT TO COMPLAINT

RECEIVED BY OGC 6/26/86
DATE OF NOTIFICATION TO

RESPONDENTS 9/24/86
STAFF MEMBER Raich

e H. Wolf

rnton Township Regular Democratic
rganization and Tina Sekula, as

treasurer
Frank Giglio
Calumet Area United to Save Employment

RELEVANT STATUTES:

INTERNAL REPORTS CHECKED:

FEDERAL AGENCIES CHECKED:

2 U.S.C. S 433(a)
2 U.S.C. S 434(a) (1)
2 U.S.C. S 441d(a) (3)
2 U.S.C. S 441b(a)

Committee Cross Index

None

SUMMARY OF ALLEGATIONS

This matter was initiated by a complaint from Gene Wolf

against Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization (the

"Committee") and Tina Sekula, as treasurer, Frank Giglio, and

Calumet Area United to Save Employment ("CAUSE") and Deborah Ann

Rumsa, Director. 1/

~"he complaint indicates that in January 1986 the Committee

mailed a solicitation (Attachment 1) to approximately 18,000

1/ The original complaint also named Calumet Area Democratic
Election Committee as a respondent, but the supplement to the
complaint states that no such committee exists.

A~: ~8
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registered voters.

The solicitation consists of two sheets of paper. One sheet

is a letter, on the Committee's letterhead, signed by Frank

Giglio as "Committeeman." The letter encourages readers to

contribute to CAUSE, a new organization "dedicated to the

election and re-election of Democrats in our area." The second

sheet contains a CAUSE contribution form. It includes the

statement, "LET'S PUT DEMOCRATS IN WASHINGTON." Neither sheet

contains a disclaimer stating who paid for or authorized the

solicitation. 2/

The complaint alleges that the solicitation was prepared and

mailed entirely and solely by the Committee. Evidence supplied

by the complainant indicates that the solicitation cost $2,545 to
N print and $1,826 to mail. The Committee has not filed a

Statement of Organization or a report of receipts and

disbursements with the Commission.

CAUSE is an Illinois not-for-profit corporation incorporated

on September 9, 1985. Its stated purpose is "to support the
election and re-election of candidates . . . 2' (See Attachment

2.) Under Illinois law, corporations may make unlimited

contributions in connection with state elections.

The complaint implies that the Committee intended to support

2/ From the information provided, this Office cannot determine
how CAUSE and the Committee are connected organizationally. It
can reasonably be inferred, however, that a close connection
existed because the Committee mailed out a solicitation for the
benefit of CAUSE.



Democratic candidates with proceeds it would receive from the

solicitation. Evidence in the supplemental complaint, however,

indicates that there may have been a misunderstanding between

CAUSE and the Committee. At an Illinois State Board of Elections

hearing, Deborah Ann Rwnsa indicated in her testimony that CAUSE

is not affiliated with any political party. It is not clear

whether CAUSE shared proceeds from the solicitation with the

Committee, or whether CAUSE contributed to, or made expenditures

in connection with, any federal or non-federal election.

Only one respondent, Frank Giqlio, responded to the

complaint. In the response, -Giglio's lawyer asserts that the

allegations in the complaint lack substance and merit, but he

fails to provide any explanation for his assertion. (See

N Attachment 3.)

FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS
e

1. The Committee

All committees (other than authorized campaign committees

and separate seqreqated funds) must file a Statement of

Organization within ten days after becoming a political

committee. 2 U.S.C. § 433(a). Each treasurer of a political

committee must file reports of receipts and disbursements with

the Commission. 2 U.S.C. § 434(a)(l). The term "political

committee" means any local committee of a political party which

makes expenditures aggregating in excess of $1,000 during a

calendar year. 2 U.S.C. § 431(4)(C). The term "expenditure"

includes any purchase, payment, or distribution made by any
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person for the purpose of influencing any election for federal

office. 2 U.S.C. S 431(9) (A) (i).

The available evidence indicates that the Committee spent

more than $1,000 on a solicitation that stated, inter alia,

"LET'S PUT DEMOCRATS IN WASHINGTON,' It thus appears that the

Committee was required to register and report with the

Commission, but the Committee has failed to do so. Accordingly,

this Office recommends that the Commission find reason to believe

the Committee and Tina Sekula, as treasurer, violated 2 U.S.C.

SS 433 (a) and 434 (a) (1).

Whenever any person solicits any contribution through any

direct mailing, the communication (if not authorized by a

candidate, candidate's committee, or agents thereof) must clearly

state who paid for the communication and that the communication

is not authorized by any candidate or candidate's committee.
e

2 U.S.C. § 441d(a) (3).

The Committee's solicitation (Attachment 1) does not contain

the required disclaimer. Accordingly, this Office recommends

C' that the Commission find reason to believe the Committee and Tina

Seklua, as treasurer, violated 2 U.S.C. S 441d(a) (3).

2. Frank Giglio

Frank Giqijo signed the solicitation, as "Committeeman" of

the Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization. Thus,

Giglio, too, may possibly have violated 2 U.S.C. S 441d(a) (3).

Because this Report already recommends reason to believe findings

against the Committee and the Committee's Treasurer, the General
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Counsel's Office is of the view that additional findings against

the Committeeman are unnecessary. Accordingly, this Office

recommends that the Commission take no action against Frank

Giglio.

3. CAUSE

Every committee (other than an authorized campaign committee

or a separate segregated fund) must file a Statement of

Organization within ten days after becoming a political

committee. 2 U.S.C. S 433(a). Each treasurer of a political

committee must file reports of receipts and disbursements with

the Commission. 2 u.S.C. S 434(a)(l). The term "political
N
_ committee means any committee, club, association, or other group

of persons which receives contributions or makes expenditures

Z\I aggregating in excess of $1,000 during a calendar year. 2 U.S.C.

S 434 (4) (A). It is unlawful for any corporation to make a

contribution or expenditure in connection with a federal

_ election, or for any officer or director of a corporation to

consent to any such contribution or expenditure by the

corporation. 2 U.S.C. S 441b(a). The terms "contribution" and

expenditure" include money or anything of value made by any

person for the purpose of influencing any election for federal

office. 2 U.S.C. SS 431(8) (A) and 431(9)(A). A political

committee may incorporate if it does so for liability purposes

only. 11 C.F.R. S 114.12(a).
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CAUSE is a corporation. That fact, however, is not

dispositive on the issue of whether CAUSE is a political

committee. Pursuant to 11 C.F.R. S 114.12(a), political

committees can be incorporated. Consequently, we must review the

circumstances involved here to determine whether it appears that

this corporation is a political committee. In its articles of

incorporation, CAUSE states its purpose is "to support the

election and re-election of candidates," and there is no evidence

presently available indicating that CAUSE limited its activity to

non-federal elections. In addition, it seems probable that CAUSE

gave the Committee some of the money CAUSE received as a result
N

of the Committee's solicitation. CAUSE has not registered as a
N

political committee nor filed any reports of receipts and

disbursements with the Commission. Therefore, at this point we

~NI do not know whether CAUSE is an incorporated political committee

required to report or a non-political committee corporation

subject to the prohibitions of 2 U.S.C. S 441b. Because its

purpose is to support the election and reelection of candidates,

and there is no evidence limiting that to non-federal candidates,

this Office telieves there is reason to believe CAUSE may be a

political committee. Furthermore, if CAUSE is a political

committee it may have received corporate contributions or made

expenditures from corporate funds because Illinois law permits

such contributions in state elections. Accordingly, this Office

recommends that the Commission find reason to believe CAUSE

violated 2 U.S.C. §§ 433(a) and 434(a) (1) and 5 441b(a).



-7-

Because of the lack of available information concerning

CAUSE and its activities, this Office has prepared Questions to

CAUSE. The Questions are desiqned to determine the nature and

extent of CAUSE's financial involvement in federal elections, the

relationship between CAUSE and the Committee, and the purpose(s)

for which CAUSE incorporated. This Office recommends that the

Commission approve the attached Questions.

RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find reason to believe Thornton Township Regular Democratic
Organization and Tina Sekula, as treasurer, violated
2 U.S.C. SS 433(a), 434 (a) (1), and 441d (a) (3).

2. Take no action against Frank Gicjlio.

3. Find reason to believe Calumet Area United to Save
Employment violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a), 434(a) (1) and
441b (a)

4. Approve the attached Questions.

N 5. Approve and send the attached letters.

Charles N. Steele

General Counsel

-~ By: ~ \S'~Y
Date f~wrence M. Noble

Deputy General Counsel
C',

Attachments
1. Solicitation
2. CAUSE's Articles of Incorporation
3. Frank Giqlio's response
4. Questions
5. Letters (3)



0
BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
)

Thornton Township Regular Democratic MUR 2180
Organization and Tina Sekula, as )
treasurer )

Frank Giglio )
Calumet Area United to Save Employment )

CERTIF ICAT ION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, Secretary of the Federal

Election Commission, do hereby certify that on December 8,

1986, the Commission decided by a vote of 6-0 to take

the following actions in MUR 2180:

N
- 1. Find reason to believe Thornton Township

Regular Democratic Organization and Tina
Sekula, as treasurer, violated 2 U.S.C.
§§ 433(a), 434(a) (1), and 441d(a) (3).

N
2. Take no action against Frank Giglio.

3. Find reason to believe Calumet Area United
to Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C.

V §§ 433(a), 434(a) (1) and 441b(a)

4. Approve the Questions, as recommended in

the First General Counsel's Report signed

December 3, 1986.
~. Approve and send the letters, as recommended

in the First General Counsel's Report signed
December 3, 1986.

Commissioners Aikens, Elliott, Josef iak, McDonald,

McGarry and Thomas voted affirmatively for this decision.

Attest:

Date arjorie W. Emmons
Secretary of the Commission



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. DC 20463

December 12, 1986

Frederick R. Redell, Esquire
376 Yates Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

Re: MUR 2180

Prank Gigijo

Dear Mr. Redell:

The Coission has notified your client of a complaint
0 alleging violations of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,

as amended.

On ~~i~er 8 , 1986, on the basis of the information in the
complaint, the Commission voted to take no action against Frank
Giglio. Accordingly, the Commission closed its file in this
matter as it pertains to your client. This matter will become a
part of the public record within 30 days after the file has been

closed with respect to all respondents. The Commission remindsyou that the confidentiality provisions of 2 U.S.C.
SS 437g(a) (4) (B) and 437q(a) (12) (A) remain in effect until the
entire mattex is closed with respect to all respondents involved.
The Commission will notify you when the entire file has been
closed.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
Gene%~l Couns

7

~: Lawrence
Deputy General Counsel



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. 0 C. 20463

December 15, 1986

Deborah Ann Ruasa, Director
Calumet Area United to Save Employment
9966 South California
Evergreen Park, Illinois 60642

Re: MUR 2180
Calumet Area United to

Save Employment

Dear Ms. Rumsa:

The Federal Election Commission notified you and Calumet
Area United to Save Employment of a complaint alleging violations
of certain sections of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,
as amended ("the Act"). Copies of the complaint and supplemental
information have been forwarded to you.

Upon further review of the allegations contained in the
complaint, the Commission, on t~o~it~er 8 , 1986, determined that
there is reason to believe Calumet Area United to Save Employment
violated 2 U.S.C. 55 433(a), 434(a) (1), and 441b(a) by failing to
register and report as a political committee, and by making
corporate contributions or expenditures. As of this date, we
have received no response from Calumet Area United to Save
Employment in connection with this matter.

Under the Act, you have an opportunity to demonstrate that
no action should be taken against Calumet Area United to Save
Employment. You may submit any factual or legal materials which
you believe are relevant to the Commission's consideration of
this matter. Please submit such materials along with your
response to the enclosed Questions. It is required that you
submit the information under oath and that you do so within ten
days of your receipt of the Questions.

You may consult vith an attorney and have an attorney assist
you in the preparation of your responses to the Questions. If
you intend to be represented by counsel, please advise the
Commission by completing the enclosed form stating the name,
address, and telephone number of such counsel and authorizing
such counsel to receive any notifications or other communications
from the Commission.
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If pre-probable cause conciliation is requested, the
Commission may decide not to propose a conciliation agreement
until it has completed its reviev and analysis of the submitted
materials. In the absence of any additional information which
demonstrates that no further action should be taken against
Calumet Area United to Save Employment, the Commission may find
probable cause to believe that a violation has occurred and
proceed with conciliation. You should be advised, however, that
the Commission is not required to enter into any negotiations
directed towards reaching a conciliation agreement unless and
until it makes a finding of probable cause to believe. See
11 C.F.R. S 111.18(d).

The investigation now being conducted will be confidential
in accordance with 2 U.S.C. 55 437q(a)(4)(B) and 437g(a)(12)(A),
unless you notify the Commission in writing that you wish the
investigation to be made public.

For your information, we have attached a brief description
of the Commission's procedures for handling possible violations
of the Act. If you have any questions, please contact Robert

cr Raich, the attorney assiqned to this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sincerely,

N

Joan D. Aikens
ChairmanC

Enclosures
Quest ions
Procedures
DesiQnation of Counsel Form
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINCTON. DC. 20463

December 15, 1986

Tina Sekula, Treasurer
Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization
201 Pulaski Road
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

Re: MUR 2180
Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization and
Tina Sekula, as treasurer

Dear Ms. Sekula:

The Federal Election Commission notified Thornton Township
- Regular Democratic Organization and you, as treasurer, on

September 24, 1986, of a complaint alleging violations of certain
sections of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended
(the Act'). Copies of the complaint and supplemental

iN! information were forwarded to you at that time.

Upon further review of the allegations contained in the
complaint, the Commission, on ~rber 8 , 1986, determined that
there is reason to believe Thornton Township Regular Democratic
Organization and you, as treasurer, have violated 2 U.S.C.
S 433(a) by failing to register as a political committee,
2 U.S.C. 5 434(a) (1) by failing to file reports of receipts and
disbursements, and 2 U.S.C. s 441d(a) (3) by failing to include a
disclaimer on a solicitation.

As of this date, we have received no response from you In
connection with this matter.

If you are interested in pursuing pre-probable cause
conciliation, you should so request in writing. See 11 COFOR.
S 111.18(d). Upon receipt of the request, the Office of General
Counsel will make recommendations to the Commission either
proposing an agreement in settlement of the matter or
recommending declining that pre-probable cause conciliation be
pursued. The Office of General Counsel may recommend that pre-
probable cause conciliation not be entered into at this time so
that it may complete its investigation of the matter. Further,
requests for pre-probable cause conciliation will not be
entertained after briefs on probable cause have been mailed to
the respondent.
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Requests for extensions of time will not be routinelygranted. Requests must be made in writing at least five days
Prior to the due date of the response and specific good causemust be demonstrated. In addition, the Office of General Counselis not authorized to give extensions beyond 20 days.

This matter will remain confidential in accordance with2 U.S.c. 5g 437g(a) (4) (B) and 437g(a) (12) (A) unless you notifythe Commission in writing that you wish the matter to be made
Public.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Reich, theattorney assigned to this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sincerely,

Joan D. Aikens
Chairman

Enclosure
Procedures
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December 29, 1986

Deborah Ann Rumsa, Director
Calumet Area United to Save ~aployuaent
9966 South California
Evergreen Park, IL 60642

Federal Election CoiTnission
Washington, DC 20463
Attn: ?!r. Robert Raich

Dear Mr. Raich:

C.A.U.S.E. never endorsed one candidate over another or spent money toelect or defeat one candidate over another.

The corporation has no money and is nov dissolved. Thornton TovnshipRegular Democratic Organization was not authorized to send out the flyer.C.A.U.S.E. specifically objected to the language relating to the taxdeductibiljty* C.A.U.S.E. specifically asked Thornton Township RegularDemocratic Organization not to include their name in the flyer.

C.A.u.s.E. received $1,526 in the form of contributions. No money ventto the Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization. Money wasspent on legal fees, products and as itemized on Schedule B attached.

I verify that the facts attested to above are true and correct to the
best of' ~y knowledge.

C-

L~'I

~borah Ann Pumnsa, director

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 1' day of /.~AL.4L~+ 198Th

UFtcIu~ u~ 
C ~I *I~ PUKIC Stilt U lUINSIS o Public

IAY JWIN
NI CO. EXP SEPT 18,lggO
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ATTORNEY AT LAW

376 YATES AVENUE

CALUMET CITY. ILLINOIS 60409

312/ 841.2150

January 28, 1987

Mr. Robert Raich
Federal Elections Conunission
999 E Street N.W.
Washington D.C. 20463

IN RE: MUR 2180

Dear Mr. Raich:
0~

Per our phone conversation enclosed please find the STATEMENT
OF DESIGNATION OF COUNSEL. In addition please tender a copy of the
complaint and all documents relative to this matter so that I can
ably prepare an answer.

Please acknowledge receipt of this correspondence as soon as
possible so that I can rest assured that it is in your possession
and that we can dispose of this matter expediently.

Please be advised that an extension of time will be needed to
fairly and properly answer the allegations in the above-mentioned
matter. I

I can be contacted at the above address or I can be reac~ed -~

at 312/891-4577.

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation.

enc.
Statement of Designation of Counsel
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NUR 21R0

NAME 0? C~ESEL3 F'r~r10vjg'ie 1~ P~Ai~11

ADDRESS: 37A Y~a~a ~

TELEPHONE: 31 9-gQ1~4s77

The above-named individual is hereby designated as my

counsel and is authorized to receive any notifications and other

communications from the Commission and to act on my behalf before

the Commission.

1 ~ 1 Q~7
Date

RESPONDENT'S NAME:

ADDRESS:

//
1- ~ / -F

~ ~

S ignatur~/

rhornton Township Regular Democratic Organization
Tina Sekula.. Trea~iirer

201 Pulaski Road

Calurnet City. Illinois 60409

HONE PHONE:

BUSINESS PHONE:

312-891-6830

312-891-6180



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, DC 20463

February 5, 1987

Frederick R. Redell, Esquire
376 Yates Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

Re: MUR 2180
Thornton Township Regular
Democratic Organization
and Tina Sekula, as
treasurer

Dear Mr. Redell:

Pursuant to your request, enclosed are copies of all
documents the Commission has previously sent your clients.

Sincerely,

Charles N. SteeleN General Counsel

I~h~

By: Lois G. Lerner
Associate General Counsel

C Attachments
Complaint
Supplemental information
Letter forwarding complaint and supplemental information
Reason to believe notification
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
)

Thornton Township Regular ) MUR 2180
Democratic Organization and )
Tina Sekula, as treasurer )

GENERAL COUNSEL'S REPORT
I. BACKGROUND 

c~ >&.

~LO;

0
, -

-4-

On December 15, 1986, the Commission mailed Thornton

Township Regular Democratic Organization (the "Committee") and

Tina Sekula, as treasurer, a letter informing them of the

Commission's reason to believe findings against them. The

attorney representing the Committee and its treasurer has stated

that the treasurer received the Commission's notification on

December 27, 1986. Accordingly, a response would be due January

12, 1987.

On December 30, 1986, the respondents' attorney called a

Commission attorney, inquiring about how to request an extension

of time. On January 12, 1987, the respondents' attorney told the

Commission attorney that he had mailed an extension request on

January 8, 1987. The Commission never received that request. On

January 28, 1987, the respondents' attorney called to ask whether

the Commission had sent a response to his extension request.

Upon learning that we had not received it, he stated that he

would send another request immediately. He also stated that he

would like a copy of the complaint because his client could not

locate the one the Commission sent her earlier. On February 4,

1987, this Office received the attached request for an extension

of time. (Attachment 1) This Office has provided the

V
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respondents' attorney with copies of all documents the Commission

previously sent his client. (Attachment 2).

It is the position of the General Counsel's Office that
because the first request for an extension of time was apparently
lost in the mail, and because the respondents needed copies of
the complaint and related documents, an extension of time is
justified. This Office recommends that the Commission grant the
respondents an extension of time of until 10 days following
receipt of the attached letter to respond to the Commission's

reason to believe findings.

0 ~ RECOMMENDATIONS
0 1. Grant Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization

and Tina Sekula, as treasurer, an extension of time of
I,,

until 10 days followinq receipt of the attached letter

to respond to the Commission's reason to believe

findings.

2. Approve and send the attached letter.

0' Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

9~~4 ~~ ByDate~ Lawrence M oble
Deputy General Counsel

Attachments
1. Request for extension of time
2. Letter forwarding documents
3. Proposed letter
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
MUR 2180

Thornton Township Regular )
Democratic Organization arid )
Tina Sekula, as treasurer )

CERTIF ICATION

I, Marjorie W.. ~nmons, Secretary of the Federal

Election Commission, do hereby certify that on February 11,

1987, the Commission decided by a vote of 6-0 to take

the following actions in MUR 2180:

- 1. Grant Thornton Township Regular
Democratic Organization and Tina
Sekula, as treasurer, an exten-
Sian of time of until 10 days
following receipt of the letter
to respond to the Commission's
reason to believe findings.

2. Approve and send the letter, as
'V recommended in the General Counsel's

Report signed February 6, 1987.

Commissioners Aikens, Elliott, Josefiak, McDonald

C' McGarry and Thomas voted affirmatively for this decision.

Attest:

~4z4Z~7~
Date none W. Emmons

Secretary of the Commission

Received in the Office of Commission Secretary: Mon., 2-9-87, 1:07
Circulated on 48 hour tally basis: MOn., 2-9-87, 4:00
Deadline for vote: Wed., 2-11-87, 4:00



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON DC 2043

February 19, 1987

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Frederick R. Redell, Esquire
376 Yates Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

Re: MUR 2180
Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization
N and Tina Sekula, as

treasurer

Dear Mr. Redell:

This is in response to your letter dated January 28, 1987,
in which you request an extension of time to respond to the
Commission's reason to believe findings against your clients.

After considering the circumstances presented in your

C letter, the Commission has determined to grant you an extension

of until 10 days following your receipt of this letter.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Raich, the

attorney handling this matter, at 202/376-8200.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
Genera]~Counsel

Deputy General Counsel
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ATTORt'dCY AT LAW

376 YATES AVENUE
CALUMET CITY. ILLINOIS 60409

312/ 841-2150

March 3, 1987 1

$ *fl
Mr. Robert Raich
Federal Elections Commission
999 E Street N.W. 5
Washington D.C. 20463

IN RE: MUR 2180 Thornton Township Regular Democratic
Organization and Tina Sekula, as treasurer.

Dear Mr. Raich:

0 This letter serves as a response to the complaint filed
alleging violations of the Federal Elections Campaign Act of 1971
(hereinafter, "The Act").

Firstly, my client, Thornton Township Regular Democratic
Organization, Tina Sekula, Treasurer, states emphatically that
there is no justiciable cause that the Federal Election Commis-
sion can rightfully act upon. As such, my client moves this
Honorable Commission to dismiss the complaint as filed against
them.

Moreover, the following is a response to the specific
allegations:

1. Alleged violations of 2 U.S.C. sec. 433(a); Thornton
Township Regular Democratic Organization is a locally formed
political committee, which conducts it election activities and
actions as a local committee, and has not pursued, in any way,
endeavors or actions that would require or mandate the filing as
a Federal Committee, as defined and mandated by "The Act".

2. Alleged violations of 2 U.S.C. sec. 434(a)(1); Thornton
Township Regular Democratic Organization is a locally formed
political committee, and is not now, nor has it ever been a
Federal Committee, nor has it performed any endeavors or activi-
ties as a Federal Committee or any such endeavors or activities
that would require it to file as a Federal Committee as defined
and mandated by "The Act". Consequently, Thornton Township
Regular Democratic Organization, conducts its activities as a
local committee and does not and should not be considered a
proper committee for the purposes of reporting receipts and
disbursements as a Federal Committee, as defined and mandated by
"The Act".
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9
3. Alleged violations of 2 U.S.C. sec. 441d(a)(3);

Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization has not made
any expenditures advocating the election or defeat of a clearly
identified candidate. Moreover, Thornton Township Regular
Democratic Organization has not solicited funds of any kind as
defined by "The Act" for, or on behalf of, any clearly identified
federal candidate, as defined by "The Act".

For the above mentioned reasons Thornton Township Regular
Democratic Organization, Tina Sekula as Treasurer ask that this
Honorable Commission to promptly dismiss the above captioned
complaint.

I can be contacted at the above address or I can be reached
at 312/891-4577.

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation and your
expeditious handling of this matter.

0 Res

FREDERICK R. REDELL
C'4

q~7.

e



In the Matter

Thornton Town~
Democratic
and Tina Se~

Calumet Area 1
Employment

~Vs/rv~
BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

of )

ship Regular ) MUR 2180
Organization )
kula, as treasurer )
United to Save )

) I
The Office of the General Counsel is prepared to close the

investigation in this matter as to Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization, and Tina Sekula, as treasurer; and

Calumet Area United to Save Employment, based on the assessment

of the information presently available.

</20
I / Lawrence

Acting General Counsel
Date



SDVSD1,VP FrDrRAL~I'FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 670EC..7 AtlIl:24WASHINGTON, D.C 20463

December 7, 1987

MEMORANDUM

TO: The Commission

FROM: Lawrence M. Noble

General Counself~~

SUBJECT: MUR 12180

Attached for the Commission's review are briefs stating the
'0 position of the General Counsel on the legal and factual issues

of the above-captioned matter. Copies of the briefs and letters0 to the respondents were mailed on December 4, 1987. Following
receipt of the respondents' replies to the briefs, this Officewill make a further report to the Commission.

f~r'
Attachments

1-Briefs
2-Letters to respondents
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FEDERAL ELECTiON COMMiSSION

, ~( I
December 4, 1987

7rederick P. Redell, £s~uire

- E Yate3 A'7enue

~ \V't~

Thornton Townshic
Regular Democratic
Organization and
T ins Sekula, as

treasurer
N

Dear Mr. Redell:
C

Based on a complaint filed with the Federal Election
Commission on May 28, 1986, the Commission on December 8, 1986,
found that there was reason to believe your clients violated
2 U.S.C. §S 433(a) , 434(a) (1) , and 441d (a) (3) , and instituted an
~nvestigation of this matter.

After considering all the evidence available to the
Commission, the Office of the General Counsel is prepared to
recomz~.end that the Commission find probable cause to believe that
a violation occurred. The Commission may or may not approve the
General Counsel's reccmmendaticr..

C
Submitted for your rev:ew :s a brief stating the ~OsitiOfl of

the General Counsel on the legal and factual issues of the case.
.%:t~n 15 days of your receizt of this notice, you may file with
the Secretary of the Commission a brief ~lO copies if possible)
stating your position cn the issues and replying to the brief of
tne eneral :ounsel. (Three copies of such brief should also be

to the ?fff ice of the Gene:al ::nc'~l, if zossible.~ The
r ~OO~CS :r :ef and 3!~: ~: ~-~.::- ~ may submit will

~ ~ (~C

~ t:.ere :s probacie cause zo ZCi~CJC V~05~Ofl o:c:zre:.
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If you are unable to file a response brief within 15 days,

you may submit a written request for an extension of time. All

requests for extensions of time must be submitted in writing five

days prior to the due date, ~nd good cause must be demonstrated.

In addition, the Office of the General Counsel ordina~AlY will

not give extensions beyond 20 days.

A finding of probable oause to believe re~uire~ t~ the

Office of the General Counsel attempt for a period of not less

th~. 20, but not more than 90, days to settle this matter through

Should you have any quest ions, please contact Robert Raich,

the attorney handling this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sincer,~ly,

- - 4

~ -~

tawr~rideIM. Noble

0 General Counsel

Enclosure
Brief

N

C



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of
)

Thornton Township Regular Democratic ) MUR 2180
Organization and Tina Sekula, as )
treasurer

GENERAL COUNSEL'S BRIEF

,-~z, -.
* ~ ~

On December 8, l98~, the Commiasion found reazon to believe

-~ - ~ ~

"Committee"), and Tina Sek2a, as treasurer, violated 2 U.S.C.

~ 433(a) and 434(a) (1) by failing to register and report as a

oclitical committee, and 2 U.S.C. § 441d(a) (3) ~y failing to

include a disclaimer on a solicitation.

0' The basis for these findings was contained in a complaint

filed by Gene Wolfe. The complaint indicated that in January

1986 the Committee mailed a solicitation to approximately 18,000

registered voters. The $4,371 cost of printing and mailing the

o solicitation was paid for by the Committee. The solicitation

consisted of two sheets of paper, the first a cover letter

0 encouraging readers to contribute to CAUS, an organization

"A~edicated to the election and re-election of Democrats in our

area." The bod'; of the etter identified three "aver age- type

* ~ A

.. divi'~'.als 3eek~ng to 3e:ve, c~u~.:nc ~S. Recresentative
'~:rts ?~s:c. The aeconA §-eet c~ntilne~ e CALE :ontribution

rorm. It included the statement "Let's put e~oorats in

" ':eithe~~heet z:3~d~~i:oI:iT~ statinc who

caid for or authorized the 5011:1 tat~on. CAJS is an Illino:s

not-for-profit corporatLon ~ncorporate6 on Setember 9, 1983.
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Under Illinois law, corporations may make unlimited contributions

~n connection with state elections. The complaint implier~ that

the Committee intended to support Democratic candjdatos with the

~r cee~s it ~zoulc~ receive from the solicitation it apparantly

~ i1~d *~. behnlf of CAUSE.

~'~'~ence si''~ in ~ supple:flen~3l complaint, and in the

response provided by CAUSE Director Deborah Ann Rumsa, however,

i-Qicates ~-~re was a misunderstandinc between CAUSE and the

Committee. At a May 12, 1986, Illinois State Board of Elections

0

hearing, Ms. Rumsa testified that CAUSE is not affiliated with

any political party. Further, Ms. Rumsa testified, CAUSE never

endorsed any federal candidate or made expenditures to advocate

the election or defeat of any federal candidate.

According to Ms. Rumsa, CAUSE did not authorize the

committee to send out the solicitation, specifically asked that

:t3 -~~e ~.ot ce 2se: :n t~.e mailina, a~.d objected to the mailing
e

after ear~in~ of it. CAUSB received $1,526 in the form of

~cnatic~s from the mailing. Mowever, no share of the donations

.~as returned to the ~cmrn:ttee. According to an expenditure

- ", ~.-Z.- soent ~ 5~C~2t ~~st~r t2~ It ~Oe~7ed

9 1 -9-

3ol~citat~on, and loan reoayments to CAUSE officials. CAUSE is



* 0
-3-

II. ANALYSIS

The terms "contribution" ar.c2 "expenditurn" include any 'jift,

~flance, or depc~it of money o~ anything of value made hi any

person for the nurcose of influenc~na any election for feOeral

:ffffic~. 2 ~LS. C. 5i3 421 '~) (A) ~Ji~ and 431(9) (A) (i) The term

"nolit~cal committee" means any committee which receives

contributions or makes expenditures aggregating in excess of

~I,0~C ~urTh~ a calendar 'ear.. 2 U.S.C. § 431(4). Each

~olitica1 committee must file a Statement of Organization.

c 2 U.S.C. 5 432(a). Each treasurer of a political committee must

file reports of receipts and disbursements. 2 U.S.C.

5 434 (a) (1).

The available evidence indicates that the Committee spent

more than $1,000 on a solicitation that stated, inter alia,

"Let's put Democrats in Washington." In a response sent by its

nsel, the rr~ittee contended that :t ~s a "locally formed

committee" that has never pursued any action that would reau~re

it to resister as a federal committee. However, based on the

~cence beffcre the Commission, '..t a~cears that the Committee

(w~ :.~
ax~eI more 21,C~.-------------.; an~ ~l1n~ the

- - - -~ - - C
- - -

an invoice listinc a ~2 ,545 ~rinting charge owed by the Committee
- -,

included in the zoirnlaint were postal mailing receipts for two
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Committee mailings totaling slightly more than 18,000 pieces.

~oTh statements are signed by ~'rank Giglic, a Committoc official.

~s, ~eso~te contentions by the Committee's attorney t'~ the

~ar'~', the Committee acrears to have substantially exceea~2

the ~i , 'DCC threohoK~ f~r incurring registration and reporting

::lina~ :cn~ ~n~er the Act. The available evidence indicates that

more than $4,000 was expended to print and mail a solicitation

that included the name of a U.S. Reoresentative and the

statement, "Let's put Democrats in Washington."

The Committee's mailing could be exempted from the

contribution and expenditure definitions as a slate card or

printed listing of three or more candidates for public office who

N are running in the state in which the committee is organized.

2 U.S.C. §5 431(8) (B) (v) and 431(9) (B) (iv). The purpose of the

exemption is to allow state and local parties "to educate the

:enera oubli: sa tc tl-e identity of tl-e candidates of the

carty. See Advisory O~inion 19T3-9. The mailing lists the

names of four individuals who are "seeking to serve."

2~didate identification, however, comprises a single

- - Z:~7~e cevZt Jng

9escribes the neea to raise funds and the mechanism with which

second osce of the mailing is a CAUSE order form.
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x~e Co~mtt~e': D~tt:r is certainly directed more at

~ Car r~:2~On~ t>~ :~if~ t'.e caflk:~~iat~3 O~ t~e

~art1. The slate cars exemption i~ nct i-~tended as a dev.~cr2 t r

Therefore, the Committee's rna~I

an exc~ti~n to the ~1,CQ~ expe

~ 431(4). ~ecause the evidence

spent more than $4,000 to mail

registered or reported as a pol

the General Counsel recommends

cause to believe the Committee

2 U.S.C. 5 433 (3) and 2 U.S.C.

Whene

~ ,~'

candidate

.4.

not a~t

flsc1ai~er

t~e Act~s r~ort:nC provisic~ns in9

2 exzenditures. See AO ?3~9*

ing apparently does not qualify as

n.dLture Threshold of 2 U.S.C.

indicates that the Committee

its solicitation, but has never

itical committee, the Office of

that the Commission find probable

and its treasurer violated

§ 434(a) (1).

ver any ~erson solicits any contribution through any

Iinc~, t:~e oommu oat:on Kf not authorized by a

candi*~t~'s committee, or agents thereof) must clean';

caid for the comrnunicat'~on and that the communication

hcnlze2 a'~; candidate or candidate's committee.

14' -~ -

Therefore, the office of the General Counsel

omrnttae and :t.. treasurer violated 2 U.S.C. 5 441d(aV3).

N



III. GENERAL CCUNS~'~ RECCM'M'~

trea3urer, vio1ate~ 2 U.S.C. § 423(~), 2
5 434(a) (1), and 2 U.S.C. ~ 44Id~a) (3).

/
- -~ /1

/ 1'

~aw:ence M7 Noble
~er~eraI Couns'>.

4- ~

0
-6-



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. DC. 20463

Dcember 4, 1987

~bar ab Lam Rumma, Director
cabinet Area United to Sate Employment
W66 South California
Ryergreen Park, Illinois 60642

U: MUR 2180
Calumet Area United to

SaYe Employment

Dear Ms. RumBa:

Based on a complaint filed vith the Federal Election
Commission on May 28 1986, the Commission, on December 8, 1986,
found that there was reason to believe Calumet Area United to
Save Employment (CAUSB) violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a), 434(a) (1),
and 441b(a), and instituted an investigation of this matter.

N After considering all the evidence available to the
Commission, the Office of the General Counsel is prepared to
recommend that the Commission find no probable cause to believe

CAUSE violated 2 u.s.c. S 441b(a) and probable cause to believe
CAUSE violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a) and 434(a)(l). The Commission
may or may not approve the General Counsel's recommendations.

Submitted for your review is a brief stating the position of
the General Counsel on the legal and factual issues of the case.
Within 15 days of your receipt of this notice, you may file with
the Secretary of the Commission a brief (10 copies if possible)
stating your position on the issues and replying to the brief of
the General Counsel. (Three copies of such brief should also be
forwarded to the Office of the General Counsel, if possible.) The
General Counsel's brief and any brief which you may submit will
be considered by the Commission before proceeding to a vote of
whether there is probable cause to believe a violation occurred.
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If you are unable to file a response brief within 15 days,
you may submit a written request for an extension of time. All
requests for extensions of time must be submitted in writing five
days prior to the due date, and good cause must be demonstrated.
In addition, the Office of the General Counsel ordinarily will
not give extensions beyond 20 days.

A finding of probable cause to believe requires that the
Office of the General Counsel attempt for a period of not less
than 30, but not more than 90, days to settle this matter through
conciliation.

Should you have any questions, please contact Robert Raich,
the attorney handling this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sin ely,

General le

Counsel

Enclosure
Brief



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
)

Calumet Area United to Save ) MUR 2180
Employment

GENERAL COUNSEL'S BRIEF

I. STATEMENT OF TI! E CASE

On December 8, 1986, the Commission found reason to believe

Calumet Area United to Save Employment ("CAUSE") violated

2 tJ.S.C. §§ 433(a), 424(a) (1) , and 441b(a) by failing to register

and report as a political committee, and by making corporate

contributions or expenditures.

The basis for these findings was contained in a complaint
N

e filed by Gene Wolfe. The complaint indicated that in January

1986 Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization (the

"Committee") mailed a solicitation to approximately 18,000

"I registered voters. The $4,371 cost of printing and mailing the

solicitation was paid for by the Committee. The solicitation

consisted of two sheets of paper, the first a cover letter

encouraging readers to contribute to CAUSE, an organization

"dedicated to the election and re-election of Democrats in our

area." The body of the letter identified three "average-type

individuals seeking to serve," including U.S. Representative

Marty Russo. The second sheet contained a CAUSE contribution

fzr~. Tt included the ctateTe.nt "Let's cut Democrats in

Washington." Neither sheet contained a disclaimer stating who

~at:3n. an 1Ii.1n013

not-for-crofit corporat::n :nccrporated on September 9, 1985.
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Under Illinois law, corporations may make unlimited contributions

in connection with state elections. The complaint implied that

the Committee intended to support Democratic candidates with the

proceeds it would recei',e from the solicitation it apparently

mailed on behalf of CAUSE.

Evidence supplied in a supplemental complaint, and in a

sworn statement submitted to the Commission by CAUSE Director

t~eborah Ann Rumsa, however, indicates there was a

misunderstanding between CAUSE and the Committee. At a May 12,

1986, Illinois State Board of Elections hearing, Ms. Rumsa
C

testified that CAUSE is not affiliated with any political party.

Further, Ms. Rumsa has stated that CAUSE never endorsed any

N federal candidate or made expenditures to advocate the election

or defeat of any federal candidate.

According to Ms. Rumsa, CAUSE did not authorize the

~omrKttee t~ send out the solicitation, specifically asked that
C

CAUSE's name not be used in the mailing, and objected to the

~ailing after learn:ng of it. CAUSE, however, received $1,526 in

the form of contributions from the mailing, and none of the

oontributions were refunded. Accordine to an ex~enditure

::aolsure fDrn, CA~T~B's only disb2raenents were f~r legal fees,

~roducts advertised in the solicitation, and loan repayments to

:fficiaI~ . 2A7s: ss:Ivei~sz::oorst>zr..
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II. ANALYSIS

The terms "contribution" and "expcnditure" include any gift,

advance, or deposit of money or anything of value made by any

person for the purpose of influencing any election for federal

office. 2 U.S.C. §§ 431(3) (A) (i) and 431(9) (A' (i). The term

"colitical comIT~ittee" mea.-~s any group of persons which receives

contributions or makes expenditures aggregating in excess of

~lOOC during a calendar year. 2 U.S.C. ~ 431(4). Each

political committee must file a Statement of Organization.

2 U.S.C. § 433(a). Each treasurer of a political committee must

file reports of receipts and disbursements. 2 U.S.C.

~ 434(a) (1). It is unlawful for any corporation to make a

contribution or expenditure in connection with a federal

election. 2 U.S.C. § 441b(a).
e

CAUSE's articles of incorporation state that its purpose is

:c "support the election and re-election of candidates," however,

according to its state reports, CAUSE did not make any

expenditures relatino to federal elections. The Committee's

:dllcitation was s~narent1y prepared and mailed without CAUSE's

~ncwledge or approval. CAUSE, hcwever, did accept the $1,526 in

solicitation.

any expenditures regarding federal elections, the General

- -~
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because the evidence also indicates that CAUSE received and

accepted contributions exceeding $1,000 during a calendar year as

3 result of the Committee's solicitation, CAUSE appears to have

become a federal political ~omrnittee, required to register and

reoort pursua:it to the Federal Election Campaign Act ~f 1971, as

amended. Accordingly, this Office recommends that the Com~iasion

find orobable cause to believe CAUSE violated 2 U.S.C. 55 433(a)

and 434(a) (1)

III. GENERAL COUNSEL'S RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find no probable cause to believe Calumet Area United
to Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C. 5 441b(a).

2. Find probable cause to believe Calumet Area United to
Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a) and
434(a) (1)

/ /
/

- /// /I _______________ff7 ___________

Date ( 7 Lawrence M. Noble

General Counsel
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In the Matter of )
)

Calumet Area United to Save ) HUE 2180
Employment ) EXicUTWE S~WCt~

)
Thornton Township Regular )

Democratic Organization and ) FEB 02 ~e
Tina Sekula, as treasurer )

GENERAL COUNSEL' S REPORT

I. BACKGROUND

On December 4, 1987, the General Counsel's Office mailed the

respondents General Counsel's Briefs containing probable cause

recommendations. The Brief to Calumet Area United to Save

Employment ("CAUSE) recommended that the Commission find no

probable cause to believe CAUSE violated 2 U.S.C. S 441b(a), and

probable cause to believe CAUSE violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a) and

434(a)(l). The Brief to Thornton Township Regular Democratic

Organization (the "Committee") and its treasurer recommended that

the Commission find probable cause to believe the Committee and

its treasurer violated 2 U.S.C. §5 433(a) , 434(a) (1), and

441d(a) (3). No respondent has submitted a reply brief.

II. FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

For the reasons stated in the General Counsel's Brief, this

Office now recommends that the Commission find no probable cause

to believe CAUSE violated 2 U.S.C. S 441b(a) , and probable cause

to believe CAUSE violated 2 u.S.C. S§ 433(a) and 434(a) (1) . This

Office also recommends that the Commission take no further action

against CAUSE. Such a disposition is appropriate because the

solicitation at issue in this matter was prepared and mailed by

0

(%.

Lf,

C
~3.

cr~
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because the evidence also indicates that CAUSE received and

accepted contributions exceeding $1,000 during a calendar year as

a result of the Committee's solicitation, CAUSE appears to have

become a federal political committee, required to register and

report pursuant to the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, ~

amended. Accor~ingl~, this Office recommends that the CommLssion

find probable cause to believe CAUSE violated 2 U.S.C. 55 433(3)

and 434(a) (1)

I II. GENERAL COUNSEL'S RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find no probable cause to believe Calumet Area United
to Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C. S 441b(a).

2. Find probable cause to believe Calumet Area United to
Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a) and
434(a) (1)

N / -~ /7 /

/

C Date ( , Lawrence M. Noble

General Counsel

C



-2-

the Committee without CAUSE's consent, indeed, over CAUSE's

objections. in addition, CAUSE's only disbursements were for

legal fees, products advertised in the solicitation, and loan

repayments to CAUSE officials. CAUSE is now dissolved as a

corporation.

For the reasons stated in the General Counsel's Brief, this

Office now recommends that the Commission find probable cause to

believe the Committee and its treasurer violated 2 U.S.C.

N SS 433(a), 434(a) (1), and 441d(a) (3). This Office also

recommends that the Commission approve the attached conciliation

(V agreement.

III. DISCUSSION OP CONCILIATION PROVISIONS

The attached conciliation agreement contains an admission of

the violations and a civil penalty of $1,500. That amount
C

represents $250 for the disclaimer violation, $250 for failing to

register, and $1,000 for failing to report.

IV. RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find no probable cause to believe Calumet Area United

to Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C. S 441b(a).

2. Find probable cause to believe Calumet Area United to
Save Employement violated 2 U.S.C. 55 433(a) and
434(a) (1), but take no further action.

3. Find probable cause to believe Thornton Township
Regular Democratic Organization and Tina Sekula, as
treasurer, violated 2 U.S.C. §5 433(a), 434(a) (1), and
441d (a) (3)

4. Approve the attached conciliation agreement.



5. Approve and send the attached letters.

rence . ?boble
General Counsel

Attachments
I. Proposed
II. Letters

conciliation agreement

Attorney: Robert Raich

Da to
I2~2-
-i 1



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION C014Z415S ION

In the Matter of )
)

Calumet Area United to Save )
Employment )

MUR 2180

Thornton Township Regular )
Democratic Organization and )
Tina Sekula, as treasurer )

CERTIF ICATION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, recording secretary for the

Federal Election Commission executive session of February 2,

1988, do hereby certify that the Commission decided by a

vote of 6-0 to take the following actions in MUR 2180:

1. Find no probable cause to believe Calumet
Area United to Save Employment violated
2 U.S.C. § 441b(a).

2. Take no further action with respect to the
violation of 2 U.S.C. §§ 433(a) and 434(a) (1)
by the Calumet Area United to Save Employment.

3. Find probable cause to believe Thornton
Township Regular Democratic Organization and
Tina Sekula, as treasurer, violated 2 U.s.c.
§§ 433 (a) , 434(a) (1) , and 441d(a) (3)

4. Approve the conciliation agreement attached
to the General Counsel's report dated
January 22, 1988.

(continued)



Page 2Federal Election Commission
Certification for MUR 2180
February 2, 1988

5. Direct the Office of General Counsel
to send appropriate letters pursuant
to the above actions.

Commissioners Aikens, Elliott, Josef iak, McDonald,

McGarry, and Thomas voted affirmatively for the decision.

Attest:

cv ________

Date
N corrected

Marjorie W. Exnrnons
Secretary of the Commission



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON DC 20461

February 5, ±988

cu~zizz~ NAIL - RETU U~ZIP? RUDUESTED

Frederick R. Redell, Esquire
376 Yates Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

RE: MUR 2180
Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization
and Tina Sekula, as
treasurer

Dear Mr. Redell:

On February 2 , 1988, the Federal Election Commission found
(~t that there is probable cause to believe Thornton Township Regular

Democratic Organization and Tina Sekula, as treasurer, violated
2 U.S.C. SS 433(a), 434(a) (1), and 44ld(a) (3), provisions of the
Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended.

The Commission has a duty to attempt to correct such

violations for a period of 30 to 90 days by informal methods of
conference, conciliation, and persuasion, and by entering into a
conciliation agreement with a respondent. If we are unable to
reach an agreement during that period, the Commission may

C institute a civil suit in United States District Court and seek
payment of a civil penalty.

Enclosed is a conciliation agreement that the Commission has
approved in settlement of this matter. If you agree with the
provisions of the enclosed agreement, please sign and return it,
along with the civil penalty, to the Commission within ten days.
I will then recommend that the Commission accept the agreement.
Please make your check for the civil penalty payable to the
Federal Election Commission.

If you have any questions or suggestions for changes in the
enclosed conciliation agreement, or if you wish to arrange a
meeting in connection with a mutually satisfactory conciliation
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Letter to Frederick R. Redell
Page 2

agreement, please contact Robert Raich, the attorney handling
this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

Sincerely,

ce M. NobleGeneral Counsel

Enclosure
Conciliation Agreement

N

N

C

C
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FEDERALELECTION COMMISSION
ASHINCTON, DC 20463

kebruazy 5, 19ts8

Ms. Deborah Ann Rumsa, Director
Calumet Area United to Save Employment
9966 South California
Evergreen Park, Illinois 60642

RE: ?4UR 2180 -

Calumet Area United to Save
Employment

Dear Ms. Rumsa:

This is to advise you that on February 2, 1988, the Federal
Election Commission found no probable cause to believe Calumet
Area United to Save Employment violated 2 U.S.C. S 441b(a). On
that date the Commission also determined to take no further
action against Calumet Area United to Save Employment with

C' respect to violations of 2 U.S.C. 55 433(a) and 434(a) (1).

The file will be made part of the public record within 30
N days after the matter has been closed with respect to all other

respondents involved. Should you wish to submit any materials to
3 appear on the public record, please do so within ten days of your

receipt of this letter. Such materials should be sent to the
C' Office of the General Counsel.

The confidentiality provisions of 2 U.S.C. SS 437g(a) (4) (B)
and 437g(a) (12) (A) remain in effect until the entire matter is
closed. The Commission will notify you when the entire file has

0 been closed.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Raich, the
attorney handling this matter, at (202) 376-8200.

j~ely,

General Counsel



"A(,~4

BEFORE TEE FEDUML ELECIION COMMISSION

8BHAY -9 P1112:38
In the Matter of ) ECITiv~ SESSION

)Thornton Township Regular ) MUR 2180
Democratic Organization and )
Tina Sekula, as treasurer WAY 17 ~88

~NERAL COUNSEL'S fEPO~

I. BACKGROUND

On February 5, 1988, the Commission sent the respondents'

counsel a letter informing him of the Commission's probable cause

findings against his clients and enclosing a conciliation

agreement. (Attachment I) Respondents' counsel received that

0' letter on February 11, 1988. (Attachment II)

On several occasions a Commission attorney left messages at
cv

the respondents' counsel's office requesting that he call the
If',

Commission attorney. On only one occasion did respondents'

counsel return the call. On that occasion they discussed the

conciliation agreement and the civil penalty generally, and

respondents' counsel said he would call back within five days,

which he failed to do. Respondents' counsel has been apprised
that a failure to respond would result in a recommendation

concerning filing a civil suit against Tina Sekula and the

Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization.

The respondents have not filed any conciliation agreement

with the Commission. Under these circumstances, the General

Counsel's Office recommends that the Commission authorize this

Office to file a civil suit for relief in United States District

Court against the respondents.
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II. RB~OMNBNDATIONS

1. Authorize the Office of the General Counsel to file a
civil suit for relief in United States District Court
against Thornton Township Regular De~cratic
Organization and Ti na 8e~ula, as treasurer.

2. Approve and send the attached letter.

I Lavrence N. Noble
General Counsel

Attachments
I. Commission's 2/5/88 letter
II. Return receipt

III. Proposed letter

Staff member: Robert Raich

Date



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
)

Thornton Township Regular ) MUR 2180
Democratic Organization )
and Tina Sekula, as
treasurer )

CERT IF ICAT ION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, recording secretary for the

Federal Election Commission executive session of May 17, 1988,
(%9

do hereby certify that the Commission decided by a vote of
C'
tv~ 5-0 to take the following actions in MUR 2180:

N 1. Authorize the Office of the General Counsel
to file a civil suit for relief in United
States District Court against Thornton
Township Regular Democratic Organization
and Tina Sekula, as treasurer.

2. Approve and send the letter attached to
the General Counsel's report dated May 9,
1988, subject to the correction noted in
the meeting.

Commissioners Aikens, Elliott, Josef iak, McGarry, and

Thomas voted affirmatively for the decision; Commissioner

McDonald was not present at the time this matter was under

consideration.

Attest:

Date Marjorie W. Exnmons
Secretary of the Commission



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. DC 20463 May 24, 1988

Frederick R. Redell, Esquire
376 Yates Avenue
Calumet City, Illinois 60409

RE: I4UR 2180
Thornton Township
Regular Democratic
Organization and
Tina Sekula, as
treasurer

N
Dear Mr. Redell:

C',
You were previously notified that on February 2, 1988, the

C' Federal Election Commission found probable cause to believe
Thornton Township Regular Democratic Organization and Tina
Sekula, as treasurer, violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433(a), 434(a) (1), and
441d(a) (3), provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act of
1971, as amended, in connection with the captioned matter.

As a result of our inability to settle this matter through
conciliation vithin the allowable time period, the Commission has
authorized the General Counsel to institute a civil action for
relief in the United States District Court.

Should you have any questions, or should you wish to settle
this matter prior to suit, please contact Ivan Rivera, Assistant
General Counsel, at (202) 376-8200, within five days of your
receipt of this letter.



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINCTON. DC 20463
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